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PARTNERS IN POLICING 

February 2004 Volunteer Hours 
Bass P ro Shops – 46 Hours 30 Minutes 

CID Clerical – 7 Hours 45 Minutes 

Citizens On Pa trol – 116 Hours 0 Minutes 

Number of Handicap Warnings Issued – 0 

Number of Handicap Citations Issued – 5 

Number of Junk Vehicles Written – 2 

Citizens Police Academy Class – 31 Hours 30 Minutes 

Crime Victims Assistance Program – 1 Hour 30 Minutes 

Vehicle Maintenance – 32 Hours 0 Minutes 

Watering of Plants – 14 Hours 30 Minutes 

Miscellaneous – 58 Hours 45 Minu tes 

Total – 308 Hours 30 Minutes  

63 PAID  
MEMBERS  
FOR 2004  

 

The 2003 Volunteer of the Year 
Award goes to ……….. 

Sharon Finnegan  



EULESS POLICE DEPARTMENT  
2003 AWARD RECIPIENTS 

Officer of the Year:……………Brian Brennan 
Supervisor of the Year………………..Joe Foran 

Civilian of the Year……………………Debbie Riley 
Distinguished Service(Sworn)………….James Blount 
Distinguished Service(Civilian)…………Pam Trawick 

Rookie of the Year………………….Rocky Fimbres 
W.M. “Blakie” Sustaire Award……..Mark Harris 

I would like to s tart off with say-
ing THANK YOU to the Alumni 
Association for the support of the 
recent Police Awards  Banquet.  
The banquet was big success 
and without the support of your 
organization it would not have 
been possible.  Everyone who 

attended had a great time, including the large at-
tendance of the alumni association members.  I 
think Sharon still has a smile on her face from re-
ceiving the Volunteer of the Year Award.  When 
you see Sharon please congratulate her for a ll the 
hard work throughout the year.   
 
The Nineteenth Citizens Police Academy class is 
underway and there are 20 members of the class.  
They are an excited crowd of citizens that want to 
be active volunteers within the alumni organization.  
Thanks to the members of the alumni association 
that have attended the classes so far.  You have 
been an extreme help to the class getting started 
on the right foot.  I am extending an invitation to 
anyone that would like to attend any of these 

classes and help out.  You are always welcome , so 
just show up and let the class  get to know the 
alumni association.   
 
A great big thanks to Cindy Carter for assisting 
with the organization of the Citizens on Patrol 
schedule.  She is working very diligently on filling 
up the days, weeks and months with volunteers to 
patrol in the COP cars.  I would ask if you want to 
patrol to get a hold of Cindy and she will be  happy 
to try and pair you up with someone and reserve 
the car for you.  Cindy you are doing a great job, 
keep it up!!!!!!!!! 
 
Sincerely, 
Gary 

May you always have these 
blessings A soft breeze when 

summer comes- A warm fireside 
in winter- And always- the 

warm, soft smile of  a friend. 



For those who could not attend the  Annual 
Police Award Banquet this past Friday eve-
ning, we missed you.  For those who were 
able to attend, what a  fun-filled evening -  
lots of laughs, good  food and the  opportu-

nity to visit  with th e other half of the  Police Family  and their  
children.  My personal congratulations to Sharon Finnegan 
for being selected as the Alu mni Member of the Year for 
2003.  This great  organization is made up  of many "Sharon 
Finnegan's", that's why this "fa mily" means so much to so 
many.  Sharon, thanks for your dedication and love for this 
organization.  I have some “surprises" for our meeting  
night, so don't anyone miss this one.  This particular eve-
ning meeting  por tion has never been  presented, so come 
early and get a good seat.  
 
 On behalf of our Alumni Association, I want to thank our  
Banquet "co-sponsors", who along with us made the Award 
Banquet a success.  Those fine folks are: 
 

1. Cribbs & McFarland At torn eys a t Law 
2. Willie Mae McCormick 
3. Harris Hospital HEB 
4. Euless Peace Officers Association 
5. Cobbl er Sales & Service 
6. Wal-Mart - Bedford 
7. Century 21, Mike Bow man Inc. 
8. Omni American Credit Union 
9. Grubbs Infinity 
10.  Euless Gold & Silver 
11. Freeman Pontiac-Buick-GMC 
12. Ferguson Enterprises 
13. Beall US Concrete Enterprises 
14. ECPAAA 

 
It was good to see David  Mishkin on Friday evening in at-
tendance at the banquet.  David, keep getting stronger, you  
have many friends pulling for your fast recovery. 
 
Please keep  in mind in th e upcoming days to save some 
time in your  busy schedule for Arbor Daze w eekend on 
April 23-24-25.  If you  don't have time to volunteer during 
the year, give us a  few hou rs this w eekend.  Last year you  
gave 750 hours using 70 Alu mni and  friends, and 25-30 teen 
board kids.  This is our major fundraiser of the year and 
your budget reflec ts this effort to be successful.  J.R. Goad 
and Leah Benoit can be contacted for your time to serve.  
We will  have the  rosters at the  March meeting  for you  to 
commit some time.  The areas in which we need help are:  
Tent management, food  preparation , traffic  control  and 

parking, and ticket takers.   So come out  and be prepared to 
have some fun, wo rk a bit , eat and watch the folks pack the 
grounds.  If you have a neighbor, bring them; they do not  
have to be a member to work.  Community wo rkday is on 
Saturday, April  17 from 9-2 on  site at Arbor Daze.  We  need  
some 10-12 adults to manage the teen  board kids  putting up  
the flags,  banners and etc. We usually get done early,  but 
allow until 2 to complete the job.  J.R. and Leah have that 
roster too . 
 
Last meeting  I requested each of you  to join  us at the  State 
Conven tion in  August, the 22-25 in Dickerson, Texas, just 
outside Galveston.  Folks who have been to Mood y Gar-
dens, say it is a wonderful  place to bring the family .  We 
need to get a count of those attending at our March meeting.  
Registration forms are a vailable and hopefully will have a 
lot of members attending for a fun filled 3 days on the coast. 
 
For those who have time or can get off work for a while on 
March 26 at 2:00 PM at the Police Station, they are holding a 
dedication for all the  Police Officers who have retired. The 
Police Department purchased monogram bricks that will be 
given  to each of them. Also, our Alumni Association  will 
present to th e Mayor a beautiful  monog ram brick celebrat-
ing the 50th Anniversary of the City and for  their  support 
over th e years.  For those folks  who know  Chief Mike 
Brown, h e will  be on hand too.  So  come by and lets support 
the D epartment for a few minutes. 
 
Last, but not least, thanks to those who give up  many hou rs 
to support our  Police Department in many areas of their  
operation.  Take care of each other and I look forward to 
seeing each of you for a " first" surprise on March 16. 
 
Sincerely, 
Lou 
 
               -------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
So you  thou ght you knew everything . . . Read On 
 
--All 50 states are listed across the top of the Lincoln Memo-
rial on the back of the $5 bill. 
--No word in the English language rhymes with month,  or-
ange, silver or  purple. 
--The cruise liner QE2 moves onl y six inches for each gallon 
of dies el that it  burns. 
--Cats have over one hundred vocal sounds; Dogs only have 
about 10. 
--A "jiffy" is  an actual unit of time for 1/100th of a second. 

Lou’s Views 



ARBOR DAZE - Sign Up Now 
 
It's that time of year again where we need all of our 
members' participation for another successful fund 
raiser. This is a preliminary schedule and is sub-
ject to change.  
 
Please mark your calendars and if you know of a 
particular time and date that you want to work, 
please make sure Leah knows so that she can put 
your name on the work list.  
 
There is a half an hour overlap for each time slot to 
allow folks to sign in and make the replacement 
transition. For example: The first slot on Friday is 
scheduled to work 11:30 am. to 2:30  pm with a half 
hour transition time built in going till 3:00 pm Hope-
fully your replacement will arrive early and can 
replace you at 2:30 instead of 3:00.  
 
The sign-up sheets will be at the March and April 
monthly meetings. If you are unable to attend the 
next two meetings and would like to help out at 
Arbor Daze, please give me a call so I can get you 
on the schedule. 

 
 
Leah Benoit 
(972) 830-7906 Work Phone 
(817) 283-6703 Home Phone 
lbenoit@vha.com 
 
Here are the times and dates: 
Friday, April 23rd 
11:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
2:30 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
5:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. to Midnight 
 
Saturday, April 24th 
8:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon 
11:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
2:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 
5:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 
8:30 p.m. to 12:00 midnight 
 
Sunday, April 25th 
9:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon 
11:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
2:30 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 

This picture was taken at the 
February ECPAAA Meeting.  It 
does not even include the peo-
ple on either side of the room 
who were sitting in chairs along 
the walls!  We are a growing or-
ganization!  Let’s all come to the 
next meeting Tuesday, March 
16th and discover together what 
surprises our president has up 
his sleeves!  See you there! 
 
 

May the lilt of Irish laughter Lighten every load, May the mist of Irish magic Shorten every road, May you 
taste the sweetest pleasures That fortune ere bestowed, And may all your friends remember. All the  
favors you are owed. 



THE DEFINITION OF ABUSE 
Abuse is a pattern of coercive control that one person exercises over another. Battering is a behavior 
that physically harms, arouses fear, prevents a person from doing what they wish or forces them to be-
have in ways they do not want. Battering includes the use of physical and sexual violence, threats and 
intimidation, emotional abuse  and economic deprivation. 

   2002 Abuse Statistics in Texas at a Glance 

' 183,440 Family Violence Incidents 
' 117 women killed by intimate partners 
' 11,257 Adults received shelter from their     

abusive relationships 
' 17,629 children received shelter 
    Information provided by the Texas Department of Pub lic Safety 
______________________________________________________ 
Family Violence Program 
1-800-799-SAFE (7233) 
24 Hour National Domestic Violence Hotline  
TDD 1-800-787-3224  
______________________________________________________ 
The Hotline is provided by the U.S. Dept. of Health and 
Human Services and managed by the Texas Council 
on Family Violence 
 
Services to victims of family violence are provided 
through contracts with family violence centers located 
throughout Texas. The shelter centers provide tempo-
rary shelter and nonresident services for victims of 
family violence and their children. The nonresidential 
centers provide the same services, except shelter, for 
victims. To be eligible for services, a client must be 
physically, emotionally, or sexually abused by a part-
ner, former partner, or another family or household 
member. Information and referral also is available for 
the batterer. Services for victims of family violence 
include:  
 
Temporary 24-hour-a-day shelter 24-hour hotline Infor-
mation and referral to other services Legal advocacy 
Counseling Assistance in obtaining medical care Emer-
gency transportation Information about training for and 
seeking employment. 
 
 

Relationship Quiz 
Are You in an Abusive Relationship? 
 
Does your partner: 
1. Act extremely jealous of othe rs who pay attention to you, 

or use jealousy to justify his/her actions? 
2. Cont rol your finances, behavior and even whom you 

socialize with? 
3. Make you a fraid by using looks, actions, and gestures 

like smashing things, destroying your property or display-
ing weapons? 

4. Threaten to kill you or commit suicide? 
5. Make all the dec isions? 
6. Stop you from seeing or talking to friends, family or limits 

your outside involvement?  
7. Act like the abuse is no big deal, it's your fault or even 

deny doing it? 
8. Threatens  to kill your pets? 
9. Puts you down in front o f other people, humiliates you, 

plays mind games and makes you feel as if you a re 
crazy? 

10.  Prevents you from getting or keeping a job? 
11.  Takes your money or does not let you know about or 

have access to the family income? 
12.  Threatens to take the children away?  
13.  Do you become quiet when he/she is around and feel 

afraid of making him/her angry? 
14.  Do you canc el plans at the last minute? 
15.  Do you stop seeing your friends and family members, 

becoming more and more isolated? 
16.  Do you find yourself explaining bruises to family or 

friends?  
 
If you answered yes to any of these questions, you may be 
involved in a relationship that is physically, emotionally or 
sexually abusive. 
 
If there is something about your relationship that scares you, 
call the National Domestic Violence Hotline at 1-800-799-
SAFE (7233); TTY 1-800-787-3224. Someone is available 
24 hours a day, 365 days a year to listen and provide infor-
mation to help you get safe. 



 
A Guide for Family and Friends 
 
Millions of American women are p hysi-
cally and emotionally abused by thei r 
husbands or partners each year. Recent 
statewide polling indicates that for most 
Texans, someone you know, your mom,  
sister, friend, coworker or neighbor-is a 
victim of domestic violence. Your sup-
port and enc ouragement can be of 
tremendous value to a friend involved in 
an abusive relationship. You can ease 
the isolation and loss of control your 
friend may feel by listening, providing 
information on dom estic violence, and 
helping to explore options.  
 
Here are some possible signs that your 
friend is being abused and needs your 
help: 
 
Does your friend have visible injuries, 
such as black eyes, bruises or broken 
bones? Do you tend not to press further 
about frequent "accidents" that cause 
absences from miss work? 
 
Does your friend's partner exert an 
unusual amount of control over thei r 
activities ? Are you reluctant to discuss 
his control over family finances, the way 
she dresses, and her contact with 
friends and family?  
 
If your friend's partner ridicules her 
public ly, do you and others ignore this 
behavior? Do you already sense the 
volatil e nature of these comments? 
 
Have you noticed changes in your 
friend's or the children's behavior? Do 
they appear frightened, exhausted, or 
on edge? Do the children seem to be 
easily upset? Are they experiencing 
sudden problems in school or other 
activities ?  
 
 

What You Should Know  
Abou t Dome stic Violence 
Domestic violence is not just a 
private family matter. It is a 
crime with serious repercussions 
for your loved one, her children 
and the entire community. Keep-

ing quiet about what you observe could 
be very dangerous for your friend. 
 
Domestic violence can involve threats, 
forced isolation, pushing, punching, 
slapping, choking, sexual assault and 
assault with weapons. It is rarely a one-
time occurrence and usually escalates 
in frequency and severity  over time. 
 
Domestic violence can be deadly. Thirty 
percent of American women who are 
murdered are killed by thei r husbands or 
boyfriends. 
 
Often, we are perplexed that someone 
who is abused doesn't simply walk out 
on her batterer. "Why didn't she leave?" 
is a common question concerning do-
mestic violence and it is based on the 
false assumption that leaving 
always means safety.  
 
Victims of domes tic violenc e often re-
main in abusive rel ationships because 
of fear - fear for their lives, and fear for 
the safety of their children, fear o f 
homelessness. Often the batterer is a 
parent and any decision to take children 
away from one of their parents is diffi-
cult. Often, a victim 
still feels strong em otional ties to her 
batterer. Sometimes religious or cultural 
values pressure a wom an to keep the 
family together at all costs. The reality of 
domestic violence homicides, which 
often occur a fter a victim has left her 
abuser, means that leaving doesn't 
always mean safety. 
 
Batterers typically make excuses for 
their violence, claiming loss of cont rol 
due to alcohol or drug use or extreme 
stress. External factors like these do not 
cause dom estic violence, although they 
may intensify already existing violent 
behavior. Batterers choose to use vio-
lence in order to control their partner. 
There is no excuse for abuse.  

What you can do to help: 
 
Break the Silence. Make the Call: Call 
the National Domestic Violence Hotline 
(1-800-799-SAFE or TTY line for the 
Deaf 1-800-787-3224) and talk to the 
staff about your concerns. They can put 
you in touch with programs and 
services in your area that assist victims 
of domestic violence and their children.  
 
Be a Friend in Deed: Provide whatever 
you can: transportation, child care, 
financial assistance. Your friend may 
need to rely on family or friends for 
temporary housing. Be very careful 
when offering and providing safety in 
your home. A domestic violence victim 
frequently faces the most physical dan-
ger when attempting to flee. Be very 
discreet and talk to a local domestic 
violence program about the best way to 
handle this. 
 
Report any Emergency: It cannot be 
overemphasized that dom estic violenc e 
is a crime that can result in serious 
physical injury and even death. If you 
know that a battering incident is occur-
ring, call the police imm ediately. Calling 
the police does not always mean the 
abuse r will be put in jail.  It is simply the 
most effective way to protect the victim 
and children from immediate harm. 
 
Remember that your first step to helping 
your friend is to "Break the Silence. 
Make the Call."  Listen, Learn a nd 
Help. You can make a differenc e. 
 
Information reprinted with per-
mission from www.tcfv.org, 
www.make thecall.org 
 
Additional information was a lso 
found at: www.dhs.state.tx.us/
programs/familyviolence 
 
April is Domestic Violence 
Awareness Month. 



ECPAAA  Minutes  
Tuesday February 17, 2003  Meeting                                                                             

Guest Speaker :  Sgt. David Cort-Bras sey 
Meeting called to order by Lou Bau m 7:10 PM   
Invocation :  J. R. Goad 
Pledge of Allegiance :  John Erickson 
PRESENT :  Pres ide nt – Lou Bau m   Firs t Vice Presiden t - John 
Erickson, Second Vice Pres ident -Adis Umpierre    Tre asurer - 
Ros e-Marie Stevens  Secretary - Karen Duncan   Parl iamentarian 
– Al Simmen roth 
Jim Adair, Lloyd Bald win, Jackie Benner,  Leah Benoit,  Dav id Bol-
ger, Cindy Carter,  Sharon Finnegan, J. R. Goad, Erlene Hill, War-
ren Hinkley , Helen Lightbody, Mildred Matthes , Sherrod Munday, 
Judie No lden, Betty Overstreet, Chris Shanahan, David Shanahan, 
Barney Sn itz, Geri So rg, Faye Stinneford, T im St inneford, Patricia  
Taffner,  Paulette T inke r, Susan Vest, He len Wagner, Wes W eeks, 
Richard Zavala,  Ruth Zavala,  Ann Zimmerman.  
Lou we lco med a ll pres ent. 
Vis itors  we re recognized by Adis Umpierre - Sybil Baldwin, Chris-
tine Co x with  Euless Fire Department, a couple with Ar lington 
CPAAA. 
Lou introduced our speaker Sgt. Dav id Cort-Bras sey with the 
Eu less  PD.  Sgt. Cort-Bras sey  is a mas ter of many self defense 
techniques.  He shared many tips on self awa reness and tactics  to 
practice that we will hopefully never need.  He even brought along 
a dummy to practice  on.  Guess he didn’t trust us .    
We had a short recess  for social time and resumed the meeting at 
8:30 PM .  Lou presented David Bo lger with a 
“Done Good Award”.  Lou announced J.R. and Kay Goad will be 
celebrating their 50-year anniversary ne xt weekend.  To help ce le-
brate, a cake was  pres ented for all to enjoy.  Congratulations  to the 
Goads!! 
Approval for January minutes made by Tim Stinneford.  Second by 
J.R. Goad,  pas sed. 
Approval for January treasurers  report made by Tim Stinneford.  
Second by J.R. Go ad, passed. 
Discuss ion was  held regarding treasurers report not reporting cur-
rent balance.  Ros e-Marie stated it is  an activity  
report for the month.  Everyone has a copy of the Budget; so cur-
rently we will keep report ing monthly activity. 
Lou mentioned added income not previously included in Budget.  
Bas s Pro Christmas  gift-wrapping $895.00 and Wal-Mart donation 
of $500.00. 
Lou thanked Cindy Carter and Ka ren Duncan for working on the 
news letter. 
Executive Board approved the purchas e of Crime Zone CAD zon e 
for $598.00 and Mantis-Microscope for $2195.00 FO R A TOTA L 
OF $2793.00.  This software is  needed by our PD in the cr ime lab 
and will greatly enhance their ability to get better details on finger-
prints .  Motion fro m the floor was  made by Susan Vest to purchase 
equipment.  Second by Faye Stinneford.  Passed. 
Lou reported the audit committee co mpleted their audit and the 
only negative was the need to fill out a check voucher form to get 
reimburse ment for any purchases made in behalf of the ECPAAA.  

This will ma ke it much easier  for future audits . 
We need to add two line ite ms  to a mend the budget.  1. D irectories  
$150.00.  This covers the initial print ing  and revisions to  be put out 
the 3rd Tuesday in April and the 3rd Tuesday in September.  Correc-
tions can be sent via Email to Cindy Carter via the ECPAAA web-
site.  2.  Monthly & Quarterly awa rds.  We have purchased s ix (6) 
briefcases for $1 50.00.  Need an additional $400.00 to purchase 
gift cert ificates  for Te xas  Star.  Leah Benoit was selected as Mem-
ber of the Month for February and will receive a  gift ce rtificate.  
Lou presented an item to think about.  Would require an  a mend-
ment to Budget.  Eu les s Peace Officers  - fund 513C is chaired by  
the Chief .  Consider the Association allocating a certa in percent of 
what we earn annually to this benevolent fund.  Their other source 
of inco me is  the golf tournament, donations by police e mployees  
($1.00 per paycheck).  This goes  towards retire ment gifts , scholar-
ship for dependent children of police e mp loyees , and Christmas 
dinner.  We will have further d iscuss ion and vote at the next meet-
ing. 
Wayne Pavlik has Special O lympic T-Sh irts for s ale.  $10.00 fo r 
XLarge, $12.00 for XXLarge and $15.00 for  XXXLa rge.  If any-
one would like  to place an order to benefit this worthy cause, call 
Wayne Pavlik or Gary Landers . 
J. R. Go ad had signup sheets for the 12 people we need to work 
Bass  Pro on Sunday – February 29th fro m 12N-6P. 
J. R. Go ad had signup sheets for the Citywide trash off.  The 
ECPAAA will pick up trash along the Trai ls of Bob Eden Park.  
This will take  place on April 3rd.  Need 6 to 12 people to meet at 
the park at 8:30 AM.  After walking the trails, the group will follow 
one of the COP cars and go  down Mid Cit ies between 157 and 
Main on bo th s ides 
picking up  trash.  After there will be a Pizza party at Showplace 
lanes . 
J. R. Go ad had signup sheet for CRUD weekend, wh ich is also 
April 3rd.  Meet by the library at 7:30 AM – 1 PM.  Need 12 peo-
ple.  Everyone was re minded that the CPAANT meeting will be 
held in our meet ing roo m on March 6th at  9:00AM.  Wes  is our 
representative so we need to come out and support the Regional 
group. 
February 26th is  the first day of clas s  19 - 6:15 PM.  Nee d help with 
pictures , ass embling notebooks.  Co me by and we lco me the new 
class and bring food. 
February 26th at 5:00 PM  on channel 35 CNN headline news will 
air a  3-minute video on City of Eules s being named as  one of the 
best managed Cities  in the country. 
The deadline for signing up to attend the convention at Moody Gar-
dens is fas t approaching.  Need to  sign up by August 1.  We as  a 
group would like to get some idea of those planning to attend.  We 
had wanted to have a booth to sell our merchandise but before we 
purchase extra  merchandise we need to be sure we will have 
enough people to man the booth.  At the next meet ing we would 
like to get some idea of those planning to attend.  If you need infor-
mat ion about the event please email or ca ll any board me mber and 



we will get the informat ion to you. 
Pals Su mmer Ca mp.  Eu less  PD manned all 3 weeks las t year.  Th is 
year the EPD would like 3 camps in June and 50 kids per camp.  
This camp he lps kids  who couldn’t afford camp  and they can attend 
for no cost.  HEB School District has a grant, which will a llow 
them to provide lunch in the summer to kids  so they have offered 
this to the camp.  Need volunteers!! 
There will be a meeting on March 23rd  to finalize dates on the 
camp. 
Verizon sent a check to ECPAAA in the name of Rose-Marie Ste-
vens for $500.00.  Thank you Rose-Marie. 
Faye presented a sweatshirt and cap to Barney Snitz to give to his 
wife Anne Marie as  a thank you for teaching us  how to make bows. 
Our newly appointed membership chairs will contact previous 
members to try and get them to come back with us . 
They will also be putting together bios  of all members. 
John Erickson passed out information packages for Moody Gar-
dens Convention to be held in Galveston. 
Adis Umpierre our newly appointed 2nd Vice President asked if we 
have any special interests for speakers .  If so, let her know.  She is 
in charge of Programs.   
Gary Landers  advised on March 13th at 7:30 PM a Euless Police 
and Fire tug of war with be held at half time at the Fort Worth 
Brah mas game.  Special t icket prices of $13.00 will include the 
game and the event and can be purchased from Gary or Christine 
Cox with the Fire Department.  Corporate Sponsorship is $250.00.   
Gary has  dates  and times for those who need dispatch training.  
Gary advised that district 1 and 2 have been checked for any street-
lights that were out.  When we ride out in the evening we need to 
team up and take the remaining d istricts  and check for lights  that 

need to be replaced and advise Gary.    The c ity pays for these 
lights   
whether they are working or not. 
Lou reminded us  to be sure and log all hours worked in the book in 
the ECPAAA office so we get credit. 
Jim Adair reported on the audit done by himself, Jackie Benner and 
Ruth Zavala.  Made a reco mmendation for check vouchers.  This 
would make it easier for future audits .  All the books were  in good 
order. 
The award banquet will be held on March 5th.  We will draw 7 
names of police officers that will receive trad ing cards. 
Max has gone for repairs.  Robert Frick has  worked on Max for no 
cost.  He lives in Morrisdale and we are  very appreciative of his 
service. 
Seventeen bricks have been delivered for ret ired policemen.  The 
Chief wants  to have a presentation.  We made $300.00.  The cost 
was $930.00.  We received a check for $1200.00 
Cindy Carter advised she had talked to Barbara  Lucas.  Due to 
health reasons Barbara has been unable to attend but she is feeling 
better and hopes to be able to get to a meeting soon. 
Mark your ca lendars  for Arbor Days to be held April 23, 24th and 
25th.  There  will be a wo rkday on April 17 – Saturday morning at 
9:00 AM on s ite to set up our area and mark everything off. Be  
thinking about a commitment.  Lou hopes to have a motor home on 
site again this year.  This may be our las t Arbor Days so we need to 
make it the best. 
Motion to adjourn meeting by Adis 10:25 PM.  Too many seconds 
to lis t.  Long evening.            

Lucky stars  above you, Sunshine on your way, Many friends 
to love  you, Joy in work and play- Laughter to outweigh 
each care, In your heart a song- And gladness waiting ever y-
where All your whole life long! 

TCPAA Regional Convention in Au-
gust.  It is time to start making reserva-
tion now.   
 

Moody Gardens—Galveston, Texas 
August 22nd thru August 25th 

 
In case you hadn’t considered combin-
ing the TCPAA  Regional Convention 
with a family vacation Moody Gardens is 
more than just a Convention site.  It 
consists of  many family entertainment 
activities that your family can participate 
in while you are attending the conven-
tion and also for you and your family in 
the evening.   

They have an Aquarium, a Rainforest 
Pyramid with thousands of tropical 
plants, exotic fish and birds, the Discov-
ery Pyramid, and the  ride-film theater.  
 
Chris our webmaster has a link off our 
website to this most unique place.   
Check it out.  If you are already planning 
to go alone, you may want to reconsider 
and include your family.  If you are not 
planning to go, you may want to give it 
more thought after you visit this site. 



Treasurer’s Report 

INCOM E January February YTD 
Annual 
Budget Difference 

Arbor Daze Parking   $0.00 $10,000.00 -$10,000.00 
Bass Pro Events   $0.00 $1,000.00 -$1,000.00 
Brick Sales   $0.00 $5,000.00 -$5,000.00 
City Crud Pick-Up E vent    $0.00 $800.00 -$800.00 
Flower Fund Raiser   $0.00 $1,000.00 -$1,000.00 
Grocery Care Cards $41.54 $33.42 $74.96 $200.00 -$125.04 
Member Merchandise Sales $63.50  $63.50 $500.00 -$436.50 
Membership Dues $640.00 $260.00 $900.00 $1,300.00 -$400.00 
Money Market Interest   $0.00 $100.00 -$100.00 
Other Income $5.00 $984.00 $989.00 $1,000.00 -$11.00 
Symposium Booth Incom e   $0.00 $1,100.00 -$1,100.00 
TOTAL INCOM E $750.04 $1,277.42 $2,027.46 $22,000.00 -$19,972.54 

      
EXP ENS ES      

9-1-1 Day   $0.00 $250.00 -$250.00 
Arbor Daze Ending Social   $0.00 $1,000.00 -$1,000.00 
Arbor Daze Food Requirements   $0.00 $50.00 -$50.00 
Brick Expenses  $1,180.54 $1,180.54 $1,200.00 -$19.46 
Christmas Providers (1 family)   $0.00 $400.00 -$400.00 
CPANNT Dues  $25.00 $25.00 $25.00 $0.00 
Directories  $118.68 $118.68 $150.00 -$31.32 
Flower Fund Expenses   $0.00 $500.00 -$500.00 
Flowers and Cards $35.00  $35.00 $200.00 -$165.00 
Furnit ure (2 Display Cases)   $0.00 $3,000.00 -$3,000.00 
ID Trading Cards   $0.00 $1,050.00 -$1,050.00 
Internet   $0.00 $120.00 -$120.00 
Member Merchandise Costs   $0.00 $500.00 -$500.00 
Merchandise Symposium Expense   $0.00 $610.00 -$610.00 
Misc Awards and Gifts   $94.66 $94.66 $200.00 -$105.34 
Monthly Membership Awards $150.00 $25.00 $175.00 $550.00 -$375.00 
Office Supplies  $35.20 $35.20 $100.00 -$64.80 
Other Social Events $132.55 $83.84 $216.39 $1,010.00 -$793.61 
Pals Summer Camp   $0.00 $2,000.00 -$2,000.00 
Police Annual Award Banquet  $5,000.00 $5,000.00 $5,000.00 $0.00 
Police Appreciation Week   $0.00 $400.00 -$400.00 
Police Christmas Food   $0.00 $250.00 -$250.00 
Postage for Board   $0.00 $200.00 -$200.00 
Postage for Newsletter   $0.00 $500.00 -$500.00 
Sam's Card   $0.00 $30.00 -$30.00 
State Symposium   $0.00 $455.00 -$455.00 
Water by the Gallo n   $0.00 $250.00 -$250.00 
Web Site/Domain Name  $75.00 $75.00 $300.00 -$225.00 
TOTAL EXP ENSES $317.55 $6,637.92 $6,955.47 $20,300.00 -$13,344.53 

Note:  Monthly Membership Awards was  an addendum last month.  It 's now shown above. 



COP UPDATE 
Patrols picked up in February.  It is exciting to see the patrol hours increasing.  During the month of 
March we need to increase  daytime patrols to watch for spring break activity (We still need volun-
teers for this) and we need to finish checking street lights at night (sorry Chris) in two districts.  We 
now have an e-mail address that you can use to request patrol times or any other questions  or sug-

Dispatch Training—All new Cop's must 
sit through dispatch training. Here is Tim in 
the first 30  minutes of his training. We are 
excited to finally have these training ses-
sions scheduled, and can’t wait to have all 
you newly trained folks on the streets! 

gestion regarding cops.  The address is 
COPS@ECPAAA.COM and is monitored on a regular 
basis, so send those e-mails!  Of course, you still have 
the option of calling, 817-909-5936 to schedule a patrol 
time, or ask a question, and Cindy will be more than 
delighted to work with your schedule. 

The February Heart Hunt has ended. 
 
Great Effort to those who attempted to find a ll those 
hearts hidden in last months newsletter.  As you will 
discover, your newsletter lady, Cindy is a little bit of a 
joker, and there were  many more hidden hearts than 
most people noticed.   
 
Kudos to those who attempted to count them and 
turned in a count.  The closest answer was Sandy 
McGary.  The actual number of hearts in the newslet-
ter last month was 95! The word Heart was only in the 
newsletter 4 times, the rest were all pictures.  If you 
enjoyed this puzzle, let me know.  I will do it again in a 
future publication. 

LOU'S THOUGHT 
FOR THE MONTH 
 
To lead others to do right is wonder-
ful. 
 
To do right and then lead them is 
more wonderful---and harder. 
 
The measure of a life, after all, is not 
its duration but its donation. 

Like the warmth of the sun  
And the light of the day,  
May the luck of the Irish  

shine bright on your way. 



2004 Grand Totals  
Volunteer  

Nam e 
Bass Pro 

Shop CID COP 
CPA  

Class 
Crime 

Vic tims 

Vehicle 
Mainte -
na nce 

Pla nt 
Wate ring 

Misc ella-
neous 

February 
Tota l CID Tota l CO P Tota l 

CPA 
Cla ss 

Cr im e 
Vic tims 

Tota l 

Vehicle 
Maint.  
Tota l 

Plan t 
Wate ring 

Tota l 
Misce llane-
ous  Total  

Arbor  
Daze 
Tota l 

Bas s Pro 
Tota l 

CR UD 
Tota l 

Year To 
Date Total 

Jim Adair   4.15      4.15 0.00 13.15 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00    13.15 
Dale And erso n   3.50      3.50 0.00 3.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00    3.50 
Nadine B arnes       5.15  5.15 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 5.15 0.00    5.15 
Lou Baum   5.00 1.50     6.50 0.00 5.00 1.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00    6.50 
Jackie Benne r    0.45   2.00  2.45 0.00 0.00 0.45 0.00 0.00 2.00 0.00    2.45 
Leah B enoit 6.15   3.00     9.15 0.00 0.00 3.00 0.00 0.00 2.00 8.00  6.15  19.15 
Bob Bous e   3.50      3.50 0.00 3.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00    3.50 
Cindy Ca rter   28.00 4.45 1.50   18.45 53.00 3.00 36.00 4.45 4.00 0.00 0.00 52.45    100.50 
Sarah  Ch andle r   0.15      0.15 0.00 0.15 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00    0.15 
Karen  Du ncan   4.00 0.50    10.00 14.50 0.00 6.15 0.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 13.00    19.65 
John Erickson   4.00      4.00 0.00 13.15 0.00 0.00 3.00 0.00 0.00    16.15 
Sharon F innega n   4.50 1.00    10.00 15.50 0.00 4.50 1.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 10.00    15.50 
J. R. Goa d 6.15  5.00     12.00 23.15 0.00 5.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 12.00  6.15  23.15 
Kay Goad 6.15        6.15 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  6.15  6.15 
Erlene Hil l 3.50 2.45       6.15 2.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  3.50  6.15 
Warren Hinkley    4.00  4.50   8.50 0.00 0.00 4.00 0.00 8.50 0.00 0.00    12.50 
Don Martin  2.00    2.00   4.00 7.50 4.50 0.00 0.00 2.00 0.00 0.00    14.00 
Linda M artin         0.00 0.00 4.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00    4.50 
Mildred Matth es   13.00 4.50     17.50 0.00 13.00 4.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00    17.50 
Judie Nolde n   4.50      4.50 0.00 4.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 5.00 0.00    9.50 
Betty Overst reet 3.50        3.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  3.50  3.50 
Chris Sh anah an   5.50    2.00  7.50 0.00 5.50 0.00 0.00 2.00 2.00 0.00    9.50 
David Sha nahan 6.15        6.15 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  6.15  6.15 
Al Simmen roth    4.00  25.50   29.50 0.00 5.00 4.00 0.00 41.00 0.00 0.00    50.00 
Barney S nitz  3.00 3.50 0.45     7.15 6.15 3.50 0.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00    10.30 
Rose-Ma rie Stevens   7.00      7.00 0.00 8.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00    8.50 
Faye Stinnefo rd 4.00   1.50   5.15  10.45 0.00 0.00 1.50 0.00 0.00 5.15 0.00  4.00  10.45 
Patricia Taffne r 4.00        4.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  4.00  4.00 
Adis Umpie rre   13.50 0.45     14.15 0.00 21.50 0.45 0.00 0.00 2.00 2.15    26.30 
Bill ie Vest 3.15        3.15 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  3.15  3.15 
Susan Ves t 3.15        3.15 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  3.15  3.15 
Helen W agne r        8.00 8.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 8.00    8.00 
Craig Ward         0.00 0.00 0.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00    0.45 
Ann Zimme rman   7.00 4.50     11.50 0.00 7.00 4.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00    11.50 

Total s 46.50 7.45 116.00 31.50 1.50 32.00 14.50 58.45 308. 50 19.50 168. 45 31.50 4.00 56.50 23.50 106.00 0.00 46.50 0.00 456.15 

February  2004 Volunteer H ours 

Bob Bouse and Barney Snitz—Returning 
from Citizens on Patrol Duty 

 Faye Stinneford and Nad ine Barnes - 
Watering  the Plants around the PD. 

Don Martin—Shredding Paper for Book-
keeping (5 bags—final count) 



Karen Duncan 
Sharon Finnegan 
  Barbara Lucas  
Chris Shanahan 

MARCH  Birthdays 

Reminders…   

Newsletter Submissions 
 

If you would like to include an article or a photograph in the 
newsletter you can email it to: 
 

news@ecpaaa.org  
 
New articles, ideas, and  funny stories are welcomed! 

 
The deadline for articles is the 5th of each month, so please 
submit your articles before that date if you would like to get 
them published. 

  ECPAAA 
 1102 W. EULESS BLVD. 
  EULESS, TX 76040 

⇒ Tuesday, March 16, 2004:  ECPAAA Meeting, Public Conference room at the PD at 7 PM 

⇒ Friday, March 26, 2004:  Dedication for Retired Police Officers in front of the Police Station at 2 PM 

⇒  Saturday, April 3, 2004: CRUD, Behind City Hall from 7:30AM until 1 PM 

⇒ Saturday, April 3, 2004: City Wide Trash Off, Bear Creek from 8:30AM until 12 Noon 

⇒ Saturday, April 17 , 2004: Arbor Daze Workday, from 9 AM until 2 PM 

One more photo… if you have photos from any ECPAAA 
events—please share them with us so that we can put them in 
the newsletter, or on the website.  This photo is from last 
months Self Defense class with Sgt David Cort-Brassey.  Tim 
Stinneford jumped out there and showed us all how it was done! 


